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5. Revenue Allocation Areas.
J. Guthrie requested clarification regarding the Naval Ordnance Plant Urban Renewal

Area revenue allocation status. He expressed concern that revenue allocation areas are created 
without being specifically tied to a reason for their creation, for example to provide infrastructure 
for a new business. Discussion among board members ensued, and while all board members 
would certainly prefer to tie a TIF district to a specific purpose, they understand that the logistics 
of doing so are prohibitive to the process. In the event a TIF district is established and the 
underlying purpose intended for the establishment of the district does not materialize, the Board 
would have the option of recommending to the City Council that the district be dissolved. When 
asked if there would be ramifications for implementing and then dissolving a district the Board 
was advised the only loss would be the City's costs of passing the resolution and ordinance, and 
associated publication costs. D. Tranmer advised the Board that a letter could be sent to the City 
Council stating the Board's intent regarding TIF districts. After discussion the consensus of the 
Board was to have Gynii Gilliam send a letter to the Pocatello City Council regarding possible 
dissolution of the Naval Ordnance Plant and East Center Revenue Allocation Areas in the event 
the purposes for their establishment do not materialize. 

6. There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:40 a.m.


